ADDENDUM to Final Report:  SubTeam A Review of Public Comments 

SubTeam A has carefully reviewed the comments received in the public comment forum on the Initial Report on the Proposals for Improvements to the Registrar Accreditation Agreement http://www.icann.org/en/public-comment/public-comment-201007-en.htm#raa-improvements2010    pertaining to the work of SubTeam A ,  and the summary prepared by ICANN Staff posted at:  http://forum.icann.org/lists/raa-improvements2010/msg00010.html.   Some of these reflect important insights and perspectives that the Council should consider.

SubTeam A notes the following responses to several of the comments received: 


With regard to the comments that expressed disappointment regarding the proposed Registrant Rights and Responsibilities Charter, SubTeam A notes that the scope of its work was limited by the Charter for the Drafting Team and the constraints of the 2009 Registrar Accreditation Agreement.   Section 3.15 of the 2009 RAA (which is the basis for the SubTeam’s work) refers only to those rights and responsibilities that are currently available to registrants.  As a result, SubTeam A was unable to include rights or responsibilities that were not reflected in the 2009 Registrar Accreditation Agreement.    


With regard to calls from INTA and others to further develop and refine the Aspirational Charter through a cross-community effort, the SubTeam A is supportive of such an effort.  SubTeam A recommends that the GNSO Council consider establishing a cross-community effort with the At-Large Community to finalize the terms of the Aspirational Charter.


Several commentators suggested revisions to several of the principles described in the Aspirational Charter.   As noted in the Initial Report, the Aspirational Charter was developed through an independent process conducted by the At-Large Community.   Since SubTeam A did not draft nor endorse the terms of the Aspirational Charter, it is outside of its mandate to revise the Aspirational Charter in the manner suggested by the commentators.   Instead, SubTeam A recommends that these comments be evaluated as part of any future work to be commenced on the Aspirational Charter though the new, cross-community effort described above.

Finally, comments from the Internet Commerce Association suggesting elimination of language containing legal conclusions were reviewed.  However, after discussion of these concerns, there was no consensus within SubTeam A for revising the Registrant Rights and Responsibilities Charter in the manner suggested.   
